BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Tuesday 9 January 2007 at 7.15 p.m. in the Meetings Room, Bradway Scout Hall.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely, Steve Westnedge, Rachel Wilson.

1. Notice of Other Business

Two items were added to the agenda.

2. Apologies

Dorothy Astle, John Pritchett.

3. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

4. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Item 5: Planning Applications. The application for the Community Hall appeared to have been missed as a result of the changeover of responsibility for monitoring, and the problem should not occur in future.

Item 7d: Signs for Playground. Peter Stubbs had sought two quotes, only one of which had been received. It was agreed to seek further quotes before proceeding. Action: Peter Stubbs to seek further quotes.

Item 9a: Contacts with other groups. This had not yet been done. Action: Peter Stubbs to prepare letter to other groups inviting co-operation.

Item 9b: Publicity. Stephen George had contacted John Baker about co-operation with the Bugle, and had sent him contact details for members of the committee. No progress report had been received on the web site. Action: John Pritchett to investigate the options for a web site and report to the next meeting.

Item 9c: Social Activities. It was agreed that the second Open Meeting of the year, in June, should include a discussion of social activities.

Item 11a: Playground. The remedial work had been completed and Creative Play had been paid in full.

Item 11b: Stephen George had contacted Environmental Services who were investigating.

5. Finances

Peter Smithson reported that there was £700 in the general account, and that after all payments for the Playground had cleared, £3,100 remained in the Field Account. It was agreed that as this had been donated for the development of the Field, that is where it should be spent. Action: All Committee members to bring ideas for the further development of the Field to the next meeting.

6. Reports

(a) Charitable Status. It was apparent that there was a lot of work involved in applying for charitable status, and that it was probably premature at present. Whether it became advantageous would depend on future plans. The position would be kept under review.

(b) Sheffield in Bloom. Rachel Wilson reported on the meeting that she had attended. It would be difficult to move to the position of being a competitor in the 2007, but there were other ways of being involved that might prepare Bradway to be a competitor in the future. The further information had not yet arrived, but it was agreed that in the meantime residents should be made aware of the existence of the project and encouraged to make their own contribution by improving the displays in their front gardens. Action: Rachel Wilson and John Kirkman to draft a piece for the next Bugle.

(c) (i) South West Area Panel. As agreed at the previous meeting, Stephen George had written to the new SWAP co-ordinator, Rebecca Maddox, and he and Peter Stubbs had met with her on 6 December 2006 at the S17 café. They had briefed her on what BAG had done and what its current concerns were, and had given her a brief tour of the central area of Bradway including the Recreation Ground, Community Hall, Annexe, and Old School Field. Rebecca had shown interest and made notes, and it was felt that the prospects for future co-operation with SWAP were good. (ii) Peter Stubbs and Stephen George had attended a meeting of SWAP at the Totley Rise Methodist Church on 29 November 2006. They gave a brief report. There was nothing of direct relevance to Bradway. It had, though, provided an opportunity for them to introduce themselves as BAG Chair and Secretary to various Council officials and to representatives of Totley Residents Association. It was agreed that BAG should try to be represented at all SWAP meetings, at least on this side of the Area.

(d) Planning Applications. After consultation with members of the Committee, Peter Stubbs had written on behalf of BAG objecting to an application to build a block of flats on the garden of 25 Rosamond Close. There was a discussion of the difficulty of knowing where BAG should intervene in domestic planning applications. This one seemed to be a clear case of inappropriate development that would change the character of the area. Other cases were less clear-cut. BAG had in the past decided that house extensions being undertaken by an existing homeowner were not a matter on which they should intervene. However, it was noted that some homeowners were re-developing their homes to such an extent that they did change the character of the area. This underlined the importance of having a consensus view on what development was appropriate, which was the purpose of the proposed Village Design Statement. Action: Peter Stubbs, Stephen George, and John Kirkman to prepare a draft design statement and circulate it for discussion.

(e) Community Building for Bradway. (i) The sub-group set up at the previous meeting had met with Alan Disberry (Community Buildings Project Officer) on 20 November 2006 to discuss the future of the Annexe. He had told them that he had responsibility for some 25 similar buildings in Sheffield, some of which would be sold off, although at present the Annexe was not one of these. He would like to arrange for the letting of the Annexe to be organised locally, and asked if BAG would like to have a role. It was noted that Denise Rees, who ran the playgroup, might be interested in being involved in any such management group. 

Action: Peter Stubbs to contact Denise Rees to discuss possible future arrangements prior to meeting again with Alan Disberry. 

(ii) Community Hall. The sub-group had also met with the Management Committee of the Community Hall to consider the plans for its re-development. John Child showed the plans to the whole Committee. It was agreed in principle that BAG should support the fund-raising efforts, subject to the agreement of the members at the March Open Meeting, which would be devoted to a discussion of the whole issue of a community building for Bradway.

7. Membership and Subscriptions

There had been a technical problem in circulating the draft letter inviting existing and former members to renew their membership. Fiona Vallely would try to rectify this in the next few days, as well as producing a draft article for the Bugle inviting new members. It was agreed that the letters would be divided between members of the Committee, who would each address and deliver their own batch. Action: Fiona Vallely to circulate draft letter and article, and to distribute copies of the letter to members of the Committee together with a list of names and addresses.

8. Other Business

(a) Bids had been invited to the SWAP Community Chest for projects on the theme of “Active Living”. The deadline was tight. Action: Stephen George to obtain application forms, and all Committee members to send suggestions to him.

(b) Litter pick. It was agreed that a communal litter pick in the spring would be good idea. The approach to Bradway along Rod Moor Road was in need of tidying up, but other suggestions would be welcome. It was agreed to organise this for Saturday 31 March.

9. Date of next Meeting

Committee Meeting: 6 March at 7.15.

Open Meeting: 20 March at 7.30 (Bradway Annexe).

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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